




















STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  November 1, 2018      
 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 1301 1st Street 
 
FROM:   Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
On October 22, 2018, an Administrative Hearing notice was sent to Charles 
Wicht, new owner of 1301 1st Street, regarding the improper trimming of 
(1) Gumbo Limbo, (1) Strangler Fig, and (1) Green Buttonwood tree located 
along the rear property line.  Several large diameter branches were cut on 
the tree which required a heavy maintenance trimming permit (no permit 
has been applied for or issued).  
 
On August 31, 2018, a prospective buyer (not Mr. Wicht) requested some 
information regarding the trees on the property.  A site visit was done on 
September 7, 2018 which document the conditions of the trees on the 
property.  On October 12, 2018, a large pile of vegetative debris was 
observed on the right of way.  An inspection was done which documented 
that the trees had been improperly trimmed and not permit had been 
issued.  A gentleman onsite at the time claimed he did the work to remove 
the branches from the roof area. 
 

                    



 
 

 



 



 





 



 



 



 
 

 



 



            

 



   
   
  

   
   
   
   
   
   



   
   

   
 



 
There are actually (2) Gumbo limbo trees that have been improperly 
trimmed with one tree having had more than 30% of its canopy removed.  
One strangler fig and one Green Buttonwood tree have had more than 30% 
of their canopy removed with improper cuts (location and tears). 
  
Recommendation: The property owner must hire a certified arborist to 
create and submit a plan to ensure the future health of the trees.  It is 
anticipated that any corrective work will require a time frame of a few years 
as it is not recommended any additional trimming be done at this time.  The 
property owner should also be fined. 
 
 
 
  


